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February 28, 2009
Greetings Colleague,

The first sentence in a letter to our members is always a challenge, especially if it is your first newsletter.  The next challenge is what to say next.  For me, this letter is a chance to try something new, a benefit provided by participating in what this organization has to offer me as an individual. So…what could YOU be getting out of your membership with PHSAPA? 
The PHSAPA seeks to promote leadership development, provide active representation on issues within the AAPA and meet the public health needs of the nation. I believe that our current board is doing just that.  All of us are expanding our skills by working with each other, learning about the process of an organization, believing that what we are doing makes a difference and will benefit those who take the lead after us.  Attitude is everything!
An example of Leadership Development:  CDR Cole, LCDR Smith, LT Sluss, CDR Marks and CDR Hunter-Buskey met in Washington, DC on February 21 & 22 to participate in AAPA’s Constituent Organization Resource Exchange (CORE). It was a free PA event for organizational management and leadership development.  Courses on House of Delegates (HOD), Volunteer Management and Marketing were taught. These were directly beneficial to our Organization.  Additional courses such as Reimbursement and State Laws were good to hear for most of us who practice in Bureau of Prisons (BOP) or Indian Health Service (IHS) are exposed to these issues to a lesser degree.  I found it helpful for I have recently joined FDA and will soon work per-diem in the civilian work force to feed my minimum 80 hour requirement for OFRD.  I liked this weekend course and with a little work found a cheap flight to DC, found friends to stay with (I am frugal with the current economy) and would encourage members to participate in future CORE gatherings for their benefit. 
Our organization is small but important and it is growing!  This is a great starting place for a Physician Assistant to get involved without taking a big chunk of time out of your life.  It is a wonderful place to keep your “finger on the pulse” of the PAPAG and our HSO category activities.  As your participation feeds your confidence and comprehension of our organization, you may decide to work your way through our ranks or even better yet take your experience to try out other groups like the PAPAG. 

An example of Providing Active Representation on Issues within AAPA:  Soon President CDR Cole and Vice President LCDR Smith will participate in the House of Delegates May 23rd - 25th at the AAPA Conference in San Diego.  By participating in the CORE they have been prepared to represent your voice through participation in PHSAPA.  Items of interest are brought to our meetings through networking with other PA’s who we all interact with in our daily routines.  If it is important to you then share with us so your voice can be heard.  If you are going to the AAPA Conference, send us an email so we can meet you there.
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The PHSAPA is celebrating 29 years as a constituent chapter of the AAPA.  This year we will become INCORPORATED and due to the diligence of LT Sluss, we are now properly registered as a non-profit organization with the IRS (It is good to keep the IRS happy, thanks Rodney).
The PHSAPA has several activities scheduled for 2009 including co-sponsored CME programs that we post in our links on the website.  We have expanded your access to networking by hosting board meetings that are open for your participation.  
What can we do for you? If you are in PHS and would like to add to your Benchmark Requirements this is a great starting place.  Our tasks are manageable and our team is willing to work with you to achieve your goals. Some prefer to be a member; others like to take a small part on a sub-committee while others take on a Board position.  If this is not a good year for you due to “life requirements”, don’t worry, we will be here for you when “reality” is more manageable.
Soon we will be voting in our new Board of Directors. If interested, send in an email now so that we may get you on the list and “tailor fit” what you would like to do, either something that you feel strong in or “What-the-heck-lets-try-something-new”.  
We recognize that you may have affiliations with other groups and hope that you would consider adding and keeping the PHSAPA to your list.

I thank you for your time and consideration.

Stephen C. Smith

Stephen C. Smith, MS, PA-C 

PHSAPA Vice President

Stephen.smith2@fda.hhs.gov
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Please visit our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.PHSAPA.com" �www.PHSAPA.com�. You can click on our name and send us an email (see the Board of Directors tab).  First time using our website and have a suggestion to make our site more user-friendly? Please send your ideas to LT Sluss or LCDR Smith.


Mark the Date: All Members Conference Call, 07 May 2009, 0800pm EST (2000)     call in 866-619-7571, code 4274208 








� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://www.geocities.com/phs_apa/PHSAPA_coin.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���





DID YOU KNOW that the PAPAG has been working diligently to research pay comparisons with PA’s in the DOD?  Their sub committee’s hard work has prompted action to request similar compensation for PA’s in PHS. Guest speakers from other groups such as the PAPAG speak at our meetings to keep us informed of the latest and greatest.  If you can’t listen in on our evening quarterly conference calls, then check out our minutes on the website to see if anything might benefit you!





CALLING ALL HISTORY BUFFS – Do you like history? Care to engage in a small project to help save our history for ever? We need your help to archive our past.  I have less than two inches of paperwork from the beginning of time for PHSAPA that needs to be properly stored. You get the credit for your resume and committee participation while doing us a great service. Send an email if interested, we have guidance from the SOCIETY FOR THE PRESERVATION OF PA HISTORY to show you the way.





Next Newsletter: We will be reminding you that 2009 – 2010 dues are due before June, 2009.








